
 
 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 190 of 2022 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD 0001/22 

 

 

26 October 2022 

 

 

 

Further to Local Notice to Mariners No 182 of 2022 - Repair works by Enemalta on 

the Interconnector cable  

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and operators of 

vessels, that the vessel “CLV Nexans Aurora” which will be doing the repair works will be 

berthed stern to at Delimara Power Station Quay on the following days. 

 

The berthing of the vessel will take place between Friday 4th November and Saturday 5th 

November 2022 and between Friday 25th November and Monday 28 November 2022. 

 

Due to the size and power of the vessel, the area A, B, C, D and the intermediate 

coastline, as shown on the attach chart, will have to be kept clear on the above-mentioned 

dates. 

 

POINT    LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E)  

    A    35°50'.026   014°33'.180 

    B     35°49'.925   014°33'.007 

    C    35°49'.780   014°33'.136 

    D    35°49'.870   014°33'.291 

 

Any boats berthed or anchored within the area shown on the attached chart are to be 

removed during the above-mentioned dates. 

 

Transport Malta will accept no liability whatsoever for any damage caused by the vessel 

while it is manoeuvring, to any vessel or other property, whether such vessel or property 

is left within the above-mentioned area. 

 

Mariners are advised to navigate with caution and at slow speed. They shall keep out of 

the above-mentioned area and, when operating in the vicinity, they shall give the area a 

wide berth. 

 

Mariners and vessel operators are to comply with instructions and directions issued on 

VHF Channel 14 and/or 16 by Marsaxlokk VTS. 

 

Chart affected:  BA 211B, 211A  




